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411 Brixton Avenue
St. Lambert, I’.QQ
June 298, 1963,

Dear lirs, Fidler,

Thank-you for your letter of June 24 re: Mr, Whitmen,
I have rccédved two letters from him to date and have answered
him. On June 8, I sent him instuetions regarding the Comet &
Nova Sectiony including C & N Form #1 which suggests how area
charts may be made, I think that "Norton's" Star Atlas is
one of the best to use in preparing area charts, as the observer
will £find that this will give him a moderate number of stars
to start with and he can add fainter ones later, as he observes
them,

By the way, one of our unattached members in the U.S.A.
made an independent discovery of what may be a new comet,
He is #. J. Morchouse, and reported the following:

June 22/23 08:05EST R.A. 23h 34m Dec, 220 10'N
June 23/24 03:00FST Re.A. 23h 33m Decs 220 O0'N liage 10-1l

Mr, Morechouse used a Skalnato-Pleso Atlas Coeli. Thesc positions
gcenm to agree with the reported discovery listed on the Harvard
Announcenment Card #1604 dated June 21l. I also note that doubt
was raised as to the existence of the eomet on H.A.C. 160C dated
June 24,

Yours truly,

Jim Low




